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Minutes of the Finance and Personnel Committee
Thursday 11th March 2021, 2.00pm via Zoom
                                         
Present:                   
                                                Mr Aiden Sharp		
	Mrs Michelle Slack
	Mr Chris Blainey
	Mrs Sheila Sherriff
	Mrs Supriya Akroyd
	Mrs Lee Horne
	Mr Paul Kithoray
	
1. Opening Prayer: Chris opened the meeting with a prayer, providing thanks for the return of school and focusing on keeping children at the centre of everything we do.
2. Apologies for absence: No absence.
3. Declarations of pecuniary interest: None listed.
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting: The minutes of the last meeting on 12.11.2020 were agreed as a true record.  Chris Blainey invited questions, none were raised.
6.  Kids’ Club Finances: Chris requested that Kids’ Club finances be discussed prior to budget reports as this gave a natural progression into the later agenda item.  A summary of Kids’ Club finances had been circulated prior to the meeting which reflected the second period of school closure and year end projections, indicating a loss of £25k.  Michelle briefly commented on the impact of the balance of advance payments, now anticipated to be £15,000, and furlough receipts which are reflected in the forecast accounts.  Aiden commented that although the Kids’ Club provision had operated at a loss this year, in all previous years the profits generated had supplemented the school budget and this was still a very valued facility within school.  A brief discussion took place around the efficacy of the projections used for the 2021-22 budget at 50% of 2019-20-year values and how these are cautious but will be monitored and adjusted throughout the coming year.
5. 2020-21 Budget Report: The budget report for period 11 had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Michelle gave a brief overview of the variations in profiled spend.  The variance to 11 months showed an improvement compared with last term of £27k, mainly due to unplanned savings during the current term closure in supply teaching, learning resources and bought-in services.  Aiden commented that the projected year end carry forward had increased by approx. £20-30k and directed governors to his Head Teachers Report which gave a summary of the key contributory factors.  He further commented that a number of service providers had responded differently to, the second school closure, not requesting payment, which had contributed significantly to cost reductions and the increase in reserves.  Chris summarised that despite a turbulent year the school was in a healthy financial position.

7 CONFIDENTIAL ITEM( in bold)- Provisional Budget 2021-22: The provisional draft budget was introduced by Michelle who provided an overview of funding and expenditure.  Aiden explained his hesitation in presenting a finalised budget at this stage was due to concerns regarding admission numbers for September which, while not directly impacting the 2021-22 budget, did have implications for staffing decisions in relation to both Clair Turner and Louise Carey’s roles and wider ramifications for future budgets.  Paul asked what the expected admission numbers were and Aiden replied explaining the school had received 123 applications of which only 27 had elected PGPS as their first choice; however, discussions with the pupil planning team suggest that final numbers would be higher but this could not be confirmed until after Easter.  As the current year 6 cohort is 46, this would present a significant reduction in pupil numbers impacting 2022-23 funding.  Aiden briefly explained the reasons for the reduced numbers and his proposal to allow KS2 class sizes to increase to 32 as the school had waiting lists for in year admissions which would supplement overall numbers but was not confined by the infant class size regulation.  Lee stated that as a parent she was not in favour of increasing class numbers.  Supriya asked if the school would need to employ more TAs as a result of larger classes.  Aiden explained that although this was a consideration, usually any individual needs would attract additional funding.  Supriya further commented that it would be difficult for the school to step back from the decision in future years but Aiden suggested it would offer a degree of protection against future appeals as we couldn’t physically accommodate further admissions taking numbers beyond 32.  Chris acknowledged this was an item for the full governing body to consider and that a vote was not necessary at this time.  Supriya asked if there was any research the Governors could undertake regarding the impact of larger class sizes and Aiden recommended accessing the Education Endowment Fund data.  
Aiden requested a further F&GP meeting be arranged for after Easter to review final staffing decisions for September 2021 once the admission numbers had been confirmed.  The Committee agreed that in the present uncertainty it was appropriate to receive the report as an indication of the 2021-22 budget, but to wait until matters were clearer next term before approving a final budget before the 31 May submission deadline.
Paul Kithoray Left the meeting at 3.00pm.
8 Services for schools: Discussion took place regarding the services purchased from the County Council. Michelle explained some alternative quotes had been obtained but no significant savings could be made.  It was agreed to proceed with the S2S quotes provided.
9. Benchmarking: Benchmarking data had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Chris explained that although Aiden had previously provided some national data he had undertaken a further comparison for local voluntary aided schools.  Chris commented that our school delivered remarkable results with low expenditure and that our premise related costs had now come back in line with similar schools but energy costs still remained slightly higher.  Chris advised that the school are currently investigating replacing all lighting with LED, which may offer future energy efficiencies. However, we would have to ensure that these were sufficient to offset any loan repayment costs.
10. SFVS: Michelle explained the deadline for completion had been extended to 31st May but the responses largely remain unchanged from last year with the exception of amendments made in reference to areas affected by the school closures.  Point 29 on the report should be updated to reflect the discussion of this meeting.  The SFVS was recommended to FGB.
11. Capital Expenditure: Aiden explained the school are currently sourcing quotes to replace all lights with LED fittings which, if pursued, would be funded via an interest free Salix loan provided through the Local Authority.   Further Governor engagement would be sought if the school wish to proceed with plans.
12. GDPR: Supriya provided an overview of the recent meeting she and Aiden had attended with the DPO officer where the main areas of discussion related to home learning and outstanding invoices. Full details of the meeting were recorded in the Governor Visit Report. It was confirmed that annual service costs have now been agreed with the provider.
13. Asset disposal and virements: No asset disposals reported and a summary of booster funding virements had been circulated prior to the meeting.
14. Staffing plans: Aiden provided an update on the proposed staffing changes confirming both Katie Allen and Lucy Rogers (both returning from maternity leave) are to return to school on 29th March on a job share basis in Robins Class which creates a permanent position for Tom Middleton in Puffins Class.  Aiden further explained that Sam Adamson’s temporary contract is due to expire on 31.03.2021 which he proposed to make permanent. Nina Price will revert to her substantive post of 3 days in September (at her request) when her additional fixed term contract ends with Lucy Jackson taking on the role of Deputy Head – 3 days concentrating on leadership responsibilities and 2 days providing class cover. (Lucy’s change of role was recommended for approval by the FGB). The decision regarding Clair Turner joining the team as a KS1 teacher and Louise Carey’s 0.4 contract will be deferred to the next meeting when admissions numbers are known.  The Committee endorsed the staffing decisions.
15. Employee code of Conduct: This is a local authority model and no alterations are advised - recommended for approval by the FGB
16 Disciplinary procedures part 2 – updated September 2020: This is a local authority model and no alterations are advised - recommended for approval by the FGB
17 Health & Safety Policy: Aiden explained the policy was similar in content to previous years and advised that Paul kithoray had joined the Health & Safety team and had recently undertaken a Health & Safety visit to school - a follow up report is anticipated to be co-produced with John Mellor.
Other Matters for discussion
PGL: Aiden asked permission to approve the Year 6 PGL trip planned for May 21 – The governors recommended FGB approve this.
Holidays for Kids’ Club Staff: Michelle introduced an issue relating to unused holidays within the Kids’ Club staff team which had arisen due to furlough and sought agreement for these to be carried forward into the new year.  A brief discussion took place and Lee suggested the option of paying staff in lieu of holidays.  Michelle agreed to investigate this with the Local Authority and it was agreed that holidays would not be forfeited and should be either carried forward or paid. (HR later confirmed that staff should not be paid to ‘buy back’ holidays).
18 Health Check: No comments were raised
19. Freedom of Information, Confidentiality of Business: It was agreed the minutes should be contained regarding the proposals to increase KS2 class sizes.
Any Other Business: - None raised
Date of Next Meeting: It was agreed an afternoon meeting timing had not been ideal for either staff or governors. Subject to confirmation of pupil numbers for September 2021: 21st April at 10.00am.
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